Poniatowski Dare Devils Newsletter
126866 CHERRY GROVE LANE, EDGAR WI 54426
President: Gary Drewek 715-581-0610			                          Vice President: Rick Stencil 715-680-0425
Secretary: Kim Drewek	 		Treasurer: Chris Imhoff		Activities Director: Cheryl Feltz 715-352-3127
Membership Chair: Marcia Paul	715-803-0222			           Groomer Boss: Gary Drewek
Website:   www.poniatowskidaredevils.com 			          Like us on Facebook 
Meeting Tues Feb 8th   - 7pm @ The Club Shed
****GROOMER COMMITTEE MEETING @ 6PM
TRAILS   ARE   OPEN!!!!
We had several club events during the month of January. Pizza Night on the 8th, Vintage Ride with Chili supper at the club shed afterwards on the 22nd, and a club ride up to Pagels for Fish Friday on the 28th.  If you didn’t make them, you missed out on a good time.  

Groomer Committee:  It was decided at the November meeting to form a committee to investigate the purchase of a new groomer or possibly a 2nd groomer. This committee will meet @ 6pm each month, prior to our regular meeting.  Committee members are Gary Drewek, Mike Verpoorten, Evan Lang, Dave Frane, Peter Paul, Glen Mucha and Cheryl Feltz.
As of this writing no decisions have been made yet concerning buying a new groomer to replace our current one or buying a second groomer.
Trails:   Thank you to our dedicated group of Volunteer Groomers.  The trails are in great condition considering the amount of snow you have to work with. 
The club is also looking to train more members to learn how to groom trails and operate the groomer.  Now that the trails are open it is the perfect time to give it a try. If you have some spare time and would be interested in becoming a groomer operator please contact Gary Drewek for more information.
NEWSLETTER – If you currently receive the newsletter via snail mail and would like to receive it in an Email please send me an email at pjpmlp03@gmail.com and let me know.  Even if you do not want to receive it in an email, I would like to collect all your email addresses to update the AWSC data bank on our club members.  ASWS does not share emails with anyone, strictly for communicating with current members. Occasionally we need to update the club on something but with the cost of mailing these days we opt to use emails and Facebook to notify members of anything that occurs in between meetings.
LAST MEETING – March 8TH will be our last meeting of the 2021-2022 snow season.  
Elections will be held at that time also.  Positions up for election are as follows:
· Vice President – Current VP Rick Stencil will be moving up in the President position for the next two snow seasons.
· Treasurer
· Membership Chair
· Director

December $25.00 winner was Joe Blenker  


THINK SNOW!!!!
